SOUTH BRISTOL TOWN BOARD MEETING

September 8, 2003


REGULAR MEETING
The regular meeting of the South Bristol Town 

Sept. 8, 2003
Board was called to order at 7:30pm at the Town Hall, 6500 Gannett Hill Rd. W., Naples, NY 

PRESENT
Daniel Marshall, Supervisor


Mitchell Cornish, Councilman


Dale Stoker, Councilman


Donna Goodwin, Councilman


Thomas Hawks, Councilman

RECORDING SECRETARY
Betty Collins, Town Clerk

OTHERS
Heinz Altmann, Sybil Dutcher, Larry & Kathy Duel, Jason Paddock, Risa Barisch

TOWN CLERK’S MINUTES
On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin the minutes from the August 11, 2003 Town Board meeting were ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin Hawks.

CEO REPORT
On motion of Councilman Stoker seconded by Councilman Hawks the CEO Report for August was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin Hawks.

HIGHWAY
Councilman Stoker said that Larry Duel may bring up funds to come back to us and they are doing ditching etc.


Highway Supt. Duel said that a couple of towns didn’t use their full benefit for stabilization and so Tom DeRue is giving it to us for our costs.  He said that we should be receiving funds on the Mosher Road project that was done a while back.


Supr. Marshall asked when will the FEMA money for the ice storm be here?


Highway Supt. Duel said he doesn’t know.  He said that he had a request from Joy House for a speed limit sign on S. Gannett Hill Rd; they would request a lower speed limit sign.  He suggested 35 to 40 miles per hour.


Supr. Marshall said that he will contact Ontario County to take a look at it.

BUILDING & GROUNDS
Councilman Cornish said that Hermann Arndt asked us to look into the acoustics in this meeting room.

FINANCE
Supr. Marshall said that he had a conversation with a representative from AFLACK.  He said they wouldn’t be paid for by the town but could be picked up by the employee by payroll deduction plan.

ONTARIO COUNTY SNOW CONTRACT



Supr. Marshall said that last month the issue was the payment dates; the County Board of Supervisors did not agree to the dates and everyone agreed to go back to the original dates.  He said that he recommends approval.


On motion of Supr. Marshall seconded by Councilman Hawks to rescind last months motion approving the contract with Ontario County for snow and ice control with the change under FIFTH: to have the first payment in 2003 and the second payment March 2004 was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.


On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Stoker approval of the new snow contract as written with Ontario County was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

HT – FUND CORRECTIONS
Supr. Marshall explained that the number needed to be $68,300 because we already spent the $20,000.


On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilman Stoker Resolution #39, HT Fund Correction was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

  RESOLUTION #39-03
WHEREAS, the Town of South Bristol established  HT8160.4 Recycling – Contr. for $88,300.00 the full amount of the State Grant money to be received and Town’s  matching amount,

  
WHEREAS, $20,000.00 of the town’s matching amount was spent in previous years,

  
 BE IT RESOLVED that the amount of $88,300.00 be changed to $68,300.00 the amount remaining to be spent as of 1/1/2003.   

CO RD 12 SCENIC OVERLOOK
Supr. Marshall said that we have basically the latest final plans as submitted by Dewberry Goodkind; there is the issue we need to discuss as they came in $13,000 higher than we first budgeted.  He said that they want the Town of South Bristol to pay it.  He thinks we should go back to them and tell them to come in within the budget.  The Board agreed and Supr. Marshall said that he would give it back and ask them to bring it within the budget.

TOWN SIGNS
Councilman Stoker said that the town signs are in place and look great.

BUDGET SCHEDULE
Supr. Marshall handed out the budget schedule; the Board discussed and decided to hold a budget workshop on Monday, October 20th at 5pm and the public hearing on November 10th at 7pm. 

APPOINTMENT TO BOARD OF ASSESSMENT REVIEW


On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin Resolution #40 appointing Peter Savage to the B.A.R. was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

RESOLUTION #40-04 
WHEREAS, the term of Peter Savage on the B.A.R. expires September 30, 2003;


RESOLVED, the Town Board reappoints Peter Savage, 29 Andrews Way, Canandaigua, NY to the B.A.R. starting October 1, 2003 through September 30, 2008.

EXECUTIVE SESSION 8:05PM


On motion of Councilman Stoker seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin to enter into executive session regarding possible land purchase was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

MEETING RESUMED 8:35PM
On motion of Councilman Stoker seconded by Councilman Hawks to resume the meeting was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

LIQUOR LICENSE
Town Clerk Collins reported she received notice from Lock’s Stock ‘N Barrel of their intent to renew their liquor license.

TOWN CLERK’S REPORT
On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Hawks the Town Clerk’s Report for August 2003 was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

SUPR’S. REPORT
On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin the Supervisor’s Report for August 2003 was ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

BUDGET TRANSFERS
On motion of Councilwoman Goodwin seconded by Councilman Stoker the following budget transfers were ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks:


From A1910.4 to A1670.4
$128.68


From A1910.4 to A3310.41
$740.00


From A1910.4 to A9045.8
$317.80

AUDIT GENERAL FUND, HIGHWAY FUND, RECYCLING CENTER IMPROVEMENTS FUND


On motion of Councilman Hawks seconded by Councilwoman Goodwin payment of the General Fund bills, #354 – 394 totaling $15,188.94, Highway Fund bills, #204 – 219 totaling $11,087.42 and Recycling Center Improvements Fund bills, #03-04 totaling $1,318.50 were ACCEPTED – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Goodwin, Hawks.

ADJOURN 8:40PM
On motion of Councilman Cornish seconded by Councilman Stoker and carried the meeting adjourned.


Respectfully submitted:


Betty Collins


Town Clerk

